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MEMBERS PRESENT:     STAFF PRESENT:    
Michael Preedin Mayor    Jordan Wheeler      City Manager  
Andrea Blum  Council President  Kerry Prosser  Assistant City Manager 
Jennifer Letz  Councilor   Joe O’Neill      Finance Director 
Susan Cobb   Councilor   Scott Woodford       CDD Director 
Gary Ross  Councilor   Paul Bertagna          PW Director  
       Matthew Martin         Principal Planner 

Chad Davis                             LT DCSO 
GUESTS:      Rebecca Green Deputy Recorder 
Steve Donovan Donovan Enterprises, Inc. 
 
The meeting recording is available here:  
https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/bc-citycouncil/page/city-council-workshop-meeting-0  
 
Mayor Preedin called the workshop to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 

1. Deschutes County Sheriff Office Update 
Lieutenant Davis announced that the newly hired Deputy, Aaron Myers, is scheduled to 
start work on January 31. Myers will fill the late-night service gap from Wednesday through 
Saturday, ensuring Sisters is now fully staffed. Lt. Davis will present year end statistics at 
the February 28th meeting, providing a detailed overview of services for 2021 through 2023, 
and make needed comparisons of staffing impacts. Discussion ensued about recent 
weather events and preparedness. Lt. Davis mentioned the unique challenges posed by the 
abundance of old growth ponderosa pines during weather events. Councilor Cobb asked 
whether it was worth looking at tree maintenance to mitigate hazard. Councilor Ross 
acknowledged the complexity of the City’s forests, and suggested the concern be brought 
to the Urban Forestry Board.  
  

2. Water and Sewer System Development Charge Update 
Director Bertagna introduced the background of the System Development Charge (SDC) 
outlining the relationship between the adoption of both the Sisters Water Master Plan and 
the Sisters Wastewater Facilities Plan at the June 14, 2023, meeting, and the requirement 
to pay for those improvements. In part, those improvements would be paid for by 
developers with SDCs at the permit stage of a construction project. Bertagna described that 
the charge would be for newly required 16” pipes, and that the current 12” pipes will 
continue to be paid by water rates. 
 
The City of Sisters has contracted with Donovan Enterprises to consult on the project. Steve 
Donovan presented background information, reiterating that SDCs are not charged to rate 
payers, but to new development at the time of permit issuance. This charge puts the City 

https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/bc-citycouncil/page/city-council-workshop-meeting-0
https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/publicworks/page/water-system-master-plan-2023
https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/publicworks/page/wastewater
https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_council/page/23115/sisters_city_council_water_and_sewer_sdc_updates_presentation_-_january_24_2024.pdf
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